
 PUBLIC NOTICE 
 NOTICE OF INTENT TO ISSUE PERMIT 
  

The Environmental Protection Division (EPD) of the Georgia Department of Natural 
Resources, under the authority of the Georgia Hazardous Waste Management Act, O.C.G.A. Section 
12-8-60, et. seq., as amended, announces its intent to issue hazardous waste facility permit to Olin 
Corporation for the post-closure care and corrective action of two hazardous waste units.  The Olin 
Corporation located at 2402 Doug Barnard Parkway, Augusta, Georgia 30906, having the assigned 
facility EPA I.D. No. GAD040690737, manufactures bleach (sodium hypochlorite) and trans-loads 
caustic soda (sodium hydroxide) and hydrochloric acid. 
 

The draft permit requires Olin to perform corrective action by removal and treatment of 
contaminated groundwater and to conduct post-closure care at the facility.  NO ADDITIONAL 
DISPOSAL OF HAZARDOUS WASTES AT THE FACILITY WILL BE ALLOWED UNDER 
THIS PERMIT RENEWAL.   
 

The draft permit is prepared in accordance with the provisions of the Georgia Rules for 
Hazardous Waste Management (Rules), Chapter 391-3-11.  Before making a final decision to issue 
the permit, Section 391-3-11-.01 (40 CFR 124.10) of the Rules requires EPD to provide an 
opportunity for public comment. Accordingly, a public comment period extends from August 8, 
2019 to September 23, 2019. During the public comment period, a copy of the draft permit and 
supporting documents will be available for public review at:  
 

Georgia Environmental Protection Division 
Hazardous Waste Corrective Action Program 
2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive, S.E., Suite 1054 East  
Atlanta, Georgia 30334 
Monday through Friday 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
(404) 656-7802 

 
Augusta-Richmond County Public Library 
823 Telfair Street 
Augusta, GA 30901 
Monday through Thursday 9:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
Friday and Saturday 9:00 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. 
Sunday 2:00 p.m. to 5:30 p.m. 
(706) 821-2600 

 
EPD invites comments or request for public hearing on the draft permit in writing during the 

public comment period.  All comments received in the Hazardous Waste Corrective Action Program 
office by September 23, 2019 will be considered when the final decision to issue or deny the permit 
is made.  The applicant and persons who submit written comments will be notified of the final 
decision by the Director of EPD.  EPD will announce any substantial changes in the final outcome 
by public notice. 

 
All comments should be sent to EPD at 2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive, S.E., Suite 1054 East, 

Atlanta, Georgia 30334, Attention: Mr. James Sliwinski, Hazardous Waste Corrective Action 



Program. For additional information please contact Mr. Brett Blackwelder at (404) 657-8665.  


